Hayton and Burnby Parish Council
www.haytonandburnbypc.co.uk
Tel: 01759 301386  Email; clerk@jigreen.plus.com
Clerk: Joanna Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York, YO42 2DL


Minutes of Hayton and Burnby Parish Meeting  held on 18th May 2022 at 7.00pm in Hayton Village Hall


Present: 2 members of the public
Cllr D Nicholson, Cllr S Sedcole, Cllr J Stonehouse, Cllr E Thackray, Cllr C Wagstaff
J Green ( clerk)

1. Welcome and Apologies 
Cllr Sedcole welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from ERYC Ward Cllr L Hammond.

2. Minutes of the 2022 Parish Meeting
Cllr Thackray proposed, Cllr Stonehouse seconded and the minutes of the 2021 meeting were approved.
Cllr Sedcole signed them on behalf of the meeting.

3. Receive a proposal that those who live outside the parish be allowed to speak at the meeting.
Cllr Wagstaff proposed, Cllr Nicholson seconded and it was agreed that the clerk, who lived outside the parish, should be allowed to speak.

4. Open forum.

Cllr Sedcole gave following chairman's report:

"As usual I must first thank all my fellow councillors, and particularly Jo, our clerk for their hard work and dedication to our communities. It is unpaid – and often unloved – but I for one appreciate the time spent on these activities.I would also like to thank our Ward Councillor Leo Hammond who has always been supportive of our efforts and gives us a wider picture of activities in his ward and East Yorkshire. 
I am asked to review our activities over the past year.
It started with the Queens Jubilee and ended with the new king’s coronation, and both villages have celebrated the end of the Elizabethan age and the start of the Caroligian - a unique experience.
The first celebrations were held in Hayton, and we had village Olympics, a BBQ and a disco in the evening. Enjoyed by all, the British weather intervened, the ice cream vendor gave up and we all moved to the welcoming shelter of the pub!
At the same time Andrew Grisewood and his local volunteers created a brilliant tribute to the Queen’s reign which was admired throughout the area.
Fast forward a year and Burnby held a celebration for 170 people in Trish and Angus’s paddock with more village Olympics, a fancy dress competition (well done the Grey’s Shrek group, brilliant) and a hog roast. The weather was excellent, and the ice cream man ran out – oh the British weather!!

Thank you to all the organisers and Jo who took the time to fight through the labyrinth of paper to get some grants.
The other major highlights for the year:
Re surfacing of Burnby Lane – this did include widening the road where possible but unfortunately does not prevent bad driving. We will have to keep a careful eye on volumes as the new development of 380 houses on the Balk starts to take shape and brings Pocklington ever closer to Burnby.
The election – here we are again – but I must just take a minute to acknowledge the work and dedication of Mary Drewery who after nearly 40 years of service is retiring to watch more episodes of Emmerdale. 
I think I should also acknowledge the progress made by the Hall Committee in renovating the village Hall. Throughout the year Caroline and her friends have been raising money for what will be a legacy for the community and the PC will continue to support them as much as we can.
Going forward we face a few challenges:
We need to co-opt some new councillors. 
Issues remain over the lighting on the village streets in Hayton.
Increasing traffic in both villages where there isn’t always pedestrian pathways.
Flooding – we must continue to be vigilant, this is particularly important after a relatively flood free year.
Planning issues and the local plan.
Thank you."

A resident reported that he had been run off the road by a large blue lorry heading towards the A 1079 in Hayton. He asked if something could be done to slow the traffic in the village. The possibilities of a chicane or better 30mph signage were discussed.
Cllr Sedcole explained that the Parish Council had made every effort to solve the problems caused by heavy traffic in the villages. He explained that it was essential that residents who experienced incidents like this should report them to the police. Although it was often not possible to get a registration number, if the name of the company, the time and place were recorded  the driver could be traced .
If incidents were not recorded by the police it was difficult for the Parish Council to prove there was a problem.
There is more new housing to be built at Pocklington which it is expected to put more traffic through Burnby and Hayton.


The meeting closed at 7.25pm.
